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The New World Order
The coming New World Order, also
known  as  the  Deep  State,  has  be-
come a very popular topic of debate
in  various  forums.  Many Christians
and I see it as the fulfillment of the
prophecy  of  the  Tribulation in  the
book of Revelation in the Bible.1

The Bible prophesies a future time of
horror  coming  on  the  Earth:  “…
given  power  over  a  fourth of  the
earth  to  kill  by  sword,  famine and
plague…” Rev 6:8 
Also:  “For then there will be great
distress,  unequaled  from  the  begin-
ning  of  the  world  until  now,  and
never to  be  equaled again.” Matt
24:21 This is only a small sample of
the horrors mentioned in the Bible.
But  the  Bible  also  prophesies  that
true believers in Jesus Christ will be
Raptured:  “…the Lord himself will
come  down  from  heaven…  and…
we…  will  be  caught  up…  in  the
clouds… [to]  be  with the  Lord for-
ever.  Therefore  encourage  one  an-

other with these words.” 1 Thes 4:16-
18 If  we  had  to  endure  a  horrible
tribulation first,  would  these be en-
couraging  words?  Surely  not.  For
this and other reasons, I believe true
believers  will  not have  to  face  the
coming horrors of the Tribulation.
Concerned  non-believers  emphati-
cally warn us of the dangers we face
in the future, without reference to the

Bible, and urge us to stand up for our
rights,  etc.  That  maybe will  slow it
down a little, but we clearly won’t be
able  to  stop  it  completely,  because
the Bible prophesies it is coming. 
The recent COVID-19 pandemic was
clearly  very  exaggerated  in  impor-
tance  and  numbers  by  the  main-
stream media, with cooperation from
others who believe the hype, such as
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public officials, hospitals, etc. It is no
doubt a foretaste of the future.2

We  know  about  the  evils  of  Mao,
Stalin,  Hitler,  etc. while  evil is  re-
strained. What will it  be like when
“…[the  restrainer]…is taken  out of
the  way.”   2  Thes  2:7 I  believe  this
will happen at the Rapture when all
Christians will suddenly be removed:
“You are the salt of the earth. But if
the salt loses its saltiness, how can it
be  made  salty  again?…” Matt  5:13
Then man  will  be  free  to  fully  ex-
press his sin nature, without any re-
straint from the despised Christians.
On  the  other  hand,  Christians  who
believe  the  prophesies  in  the  Bible
can be at peace knowing they will be
Raptured beforehand.  They are also
free  to  urgently  win  the  lost  for
Christ  while  there  is  still  time,  and
fulfill the great commission:  “…you
will  be  my  witnesses  in  Jerusalem,
and in all Judea and Samaria, and to
the ends of the earth.” Acts 1:8 
From  Google,  Facebook,  etc.,  they
can  already  identify  Christians.

Recording  aerial  surveillance  can
distinguish even the arms and legs of
a pedestrian, so there is now no place
to  hide.  With the  rising antagonism
towards Christians, prophecies of be-
heading Christians don’t seem so far
fetched:  “…And I  saw the  souls  of
those  who  had  been  beheaded be-
cause of their testimony about Jesus
and because of the word of God…”
Rev 20:4 
Most important of all, the  salvation
of your soul is personal between you
and  God  and  does  not  depend  on
rites, clerics, traditions, good works,
baptism, or belonging to any church
or religion:  “For it is by grace you
have been saved, through faith, and
this is not from yourselves, it is the
gift of God, not by works…” Eph 2:8-  9  
No matter what kind of person you
are  or  what  you have  done:  “If  we
confess  our  sins,  he  is  faithful  and
just and will forgive us our sins and
purify us from all unrighteousness.” 1
John 1:9 Pray today to put your faith
in Jesus Christ  alone:  “For God so

loved the world that he gave his one
and only Son, that whoever believes
in him shall not perish but have eter-
nal  life.”  John  3:16 Then  study  the
Bible to live pleasing to God: “…if
anyone is in Christ, the new creation
has come: The old has gone, the new
is here!” 2 Cor 5:17 
Please  pray like  this  with all  sin-
cerity: "Dear Lord Jesus, I confess I
am a sinner, and I ask for your for-
giveness.  I  believe you died to  for-
give my sins and rose from the dead.
I  trust  and  follow you as  my Lord
and Savior. Please guide my life and
help me to do your will. In the name
of my Lord Jesus Christ, Amen."
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